
ALL SAINTS   
Class 1: Blake  Class 2:  Clara  Class 3: David   Class 4:  Natty 
 

Badges:  
 
Headteacher awards: Ethan, Alexander, Zack, Oliver N, Maddison S, Joseph L, Phoebe, Charlie, Penny, 
Emilia, Adeline K, Evelyn P  
Writer of the Weea:  Izzy D 

 29th September 2023 

 
 NEEDWOOD 

Class 1: Francesca and Poppy  Class 2: Lilly    Class 3:  Noah 
 

Badges: 
 
Headteacher awards:  Thomas, Grace 
Writer of the Week:  Zakariyah 

Dear Parents, 
 

This week we have held our first meeting of our newly-formed governing body, to now 
include Yoxall St Peters Primary.  Please see a message from our governors on page 2 
of the newsletter.  
 
Have a great weekend,  
 
Best Wishes. 
 
Mr Baxter   
 

  (Gold Star) 

Ethan, Billy, Reuben (Silver Star)  

ALL SAINTS 
 

 CLASS 1  -   98% 

 CLASS 2    -  89% 

 CLASS 3    -  99%  

 CLASS 4   -   98% 

NEEDWOOD 
 

CLASS 1  -  95% 
 

CLASS 2  -  95% 
 

CLASS 3  -  95% 
 

ATTENDANCE   

WELL DONE CHILDREN! 

 Maliha, Harvey (Bronze Star) 

   (Bronze Star) 

Sophie (Red Star) 



 
 

 
 

MESSAGE FROM GOVERNORS 
 
 
On Monday 25th September, we held the first meeting of the newly-formed local governing body (LGB) 
with responsibility across All Saints Rangemore, Needwood Primary School and Yoxall St Peter’s        
Primary. It was great to work together with such an enthusiastic team with a wide range of previous     
governance and professional experience to draw on. Parents might be interested to know a little more 
about the role of the LGB and what we cover in the meetings, and we hope this update is useful to you. 
 
Our meetings are split into two parts to cover ‘Learning & Standards’ and ‘Managing &                          
Organising’.  Some of the main items we discussed this time were: 

 
·       Pupil attainment at the end of last school year, which included some excellent results at KS2. We 
also looked at where the data was less strong and discussed what plans were in place to support         
improvements.[AS1]   

 
·       Our link governor roles. A link governor is someone who takes a lead on a particular aspect of the 
school’s work, providing support and challenge to the schools and reporting back to the wider governing 
body. We agreed various roles that cover all aspects of our work. We also agreed to add a ‘pupil and 
staff wellbeing’ to the role of the Health and Safety link governor to reflect the importance of this issue for 
the children and adults in our schools.  
 
One of the advantages of combining governance across the three schools is that we now have a greater 
number of governors available to take on these important roles, having previously struggled to find 
enough people to fill them. 

  
·       The recent SIAMs inspections at both All Saints Rangemore and Yoxall St Peter’s. SIAMs 
(Statutory Inspections of Anglican and Methodist Schools) looks at how well a school lives up to its role 
as a Church school and how its Christian vision drives its work. We heard from Mrs Dingle and Mr Baxter 
about the many positives identified by the inspectors and the areas for development, and governors  
suggested some ways in which the schools could support each other to address these . Yoxall’s SIAMs 
report is available here and we will share the link to Rangemore’s report once it is published. 

·       Premises, health and safety. It was good to hear about positive progress on the new fire alarm 
system at St Peter’s, fencing and heating at Needwood and fencing and roofing at All Saints. We have 
also had the Reception room at All Saints renovated and improved.  We discussed energy efficiency 
within the schools and how we analyse trends in accidents, trips, slips and ‘near misses’. 
 
 
We will be meeting again in November and the link governors look forward to getting into all three 
schools to see how specific aspects are working and how best to support what the schools are aiming to 
improve. At our next meeting, we will be looking at the consistency of our approach to risk across the 
schools, and hearing reports from the link governors on their experiences of going into the schools.   

We hope you find this information useful. 

 

Have a great weekend, 

Best wishes, 

 

Mr Baxter 
 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

https://www.churchofengland.org/sites/default/files/2023-07/siams-report-yoxall-st-peters-cofe-primary-school-142809-15062023.pdf


 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Events and dates are subject to change but we will always try to stick to dates as 
much as possible.  
 
 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH INSPECTION. 
Both school have had their annual inspections this week and congratulations go to both our catering 
teams as they have achieved  5 stars on both sites. 
Well done for all your hard work. 
 
EMAILS FROM SCHOOL - ALL SAINTS 
The Office sometimes sends emails from the school email addresses. Can parents please make sure 
these are in your address book so that they don’t go into spam/junk folders,  
 
The office email addresses are - 
  
asr-office@asr.jtmat.co.uk    
asr-admin@asr.jtmat.co.uk. 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
JOHN TAYLOR FREE SCHOOL – YEAR 6 OPEN EVENING 
John Taylor Free school Year 6 Open Evening will take place on Monday 2nd October from 6-8pm. 
  
All Year 6 students and parents are welcome to come along to this event.  
 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

6.10.23 HARVEST FESTIVAL 9.15 AM 

24.10.23 FLU VACCINATIONS  

10.10.23 PARENTS EVENING 

11.10.23 BHANGRA DANCING CLASS 2 AT JTHS 

12.10.23 PARENTS EVENING 

8.12.23 CHRISTINGLE/CAROLS  9.15 AM 

20.12.23 CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCE 

9.2.24 PANCAKE RACE 2.45 PM 

7.3.24 WORLD BOOK DAY 

19.3.24 EASTER SERVICE 9.15 AM 

3.7.24 SPORTS DAY AM 

18.7.24 LEAVERS AND FINAL CELEBRATION 
1.30 PM 

  

DIARY - ALL SAINTS 

6.10.23 HARVEST FESTIVAL 2.30 PM 

10.10.23 PARENTS EVENING 

11.12.23 BHANGRA DANCING YEARS 1/2 AT JTHS 

12.10.23 PARENTS EVENING 

23.11.23 FLU VACCINATIONS 

1.12.23 CHRISTINGLE/CAROLS 2.00 PM 

18.12.23 CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCE 

19.12.23 CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCE 

9.2.24 PANCAKE RACE 9.15 AM 

7.3.24 WORLD BOOK DAY 

19.3.24 EASTER SERVICE 2.30 PM 

4.7.24 SPORTS DAY AM 

17.7.24 LEAVERS AND FINAL CELEBRATION 
1.30 PM 

DIARY - NEEDWOOD 

mailto:asr-office@asr.jtmat.co.uk
mailto:asr-admin@asr.jtmat.co.uk


 
 

 
 

CENSUS DAY 
It is Census Day on Thursday, and we would encourage as many children as possible to stay for a 
school lunch, as the school receives money based on the number of children staying for lunch on that 
day.  Thursday’s menu is below.  Thank you. 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
The children had a wonderful afternoon at 
the Deer Park.  They had the opportunity to 
pet the newly born calves and then went into 
the milking parlour and learned many things 
about the life of a farmer and the milking 
process.  They were shown how the milk is 
cooler and that it has to be kept at 3        
degrees from the original heat of              
approximately 40 degree. 
 

The average cow produces between 40 or 50 litres per day 
when in the height of their milking which is around 8 months 
of the year, gradually reducing down to around 10 litres       
before having a 2 month rest period. The Prince’s supply to 
Muller who in turn supply to Tesco. 

  
After visiting the silage barn – some liked the smell, some hated it, we went off in 
search of the deer. 
  
Although at time difficult the children learned to 
be quiet and creep slowly and they managed to get 
some great sightings of the young deer that have 
been recently introduced to the park.  As one child 
commented “ a real privilege”.  We also saw some of 
the resident alpacas – a lot less shy. 
  
A great afternoon, enjoyed by all. 
 
 
Mrs Spencer 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

ONLINE SAFETY 



Disclaimer: We are proud to have a newsletter which shares information with you for our parish, village, WI, social club, Rascals and our local communities. We do try to vet all items which go into 

School information can be provided in different languages, large print, simple text only or Braille.  
Please speak to Mr Baxter if you have a particular requirement. 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

COMMUNITY 


